Landis Baptist Church

110 North Kimmons Street Landis, North Carolina 28088-1206 (704) 857-9241 Pastor Mike Austin

May 27, 2025

Mr. Michael Ambrose Town of Landis PO Box 8165 Landis, North Carolina 28088-8165

Dear Mr. Michael Ambrose,

I am writing to request permission to temporarily close the section of North Kimmons Street directly in front of our church during the week of Vacation Bible School. Our VBS averages approximately 200 students and workers. We would like to close the street during the hours 5:30 pm - 9:00 pm during the week of June 23 - 27, 2025, to ensure the safety of the children in our community. If possible, we would like to use the town's road blocking equipment.

We appreciate the town allowing us to use the road blocking equipment to close the street during our previous Bible Schools. Closing the street provides safe access to our Sanctuary, Sunday School, Youth, and Fellowship buildings.

If you have questions or need any additional information, please contact me at (704) 493-9371.

Sincerely,

William Loukos

VBS Assistant Director